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To Clerk of the Board:

Please distribute my public comment to the Board of Supervisors, Mr. Levin, and Mr. Vargas and make it part of the
public records.

Thank You,
Lorena Saruwatari
To Ventura Board of Supervisors, Mr. Levin and Mr. Vargas;

A question for Mrs. Parks and Mrs. Ramirez and the rest of the board of supervisors: If you develop cancer, will your
doctor tell you to go home and wait until it spreads to the rest of your body? Or will they give you prescribe treatment
instead?

Then why are the doctors in Ventura County telling their patients who develop respiratory problems and supposedly
tested positive for covid to go home and wait until they are not able to breathe to go to the hospital?

Why is it that the hospitals are only offering the supposed covid patients to be put on ventilator and remdesivir
treatments.

Does Dr. Levin keeps himself informed about antiviral research? Or does he reads a given script for his covid report?

If he is doing his job, why has he not tell you that in 2016 the FDA approved the drug Ivermectin as an inhibitor of the
covid-19 causative virus (SARS-CoV-2) in invitro. Or that steroids such as Prednisone, and Budesonide are safe and
proven effective therapies against the supposed covid virus

Why the hospitals are only offering ventilator and remdesivir treatments for the supposed covid patients? Or are they
not informed about FDA researches?

Why the pharmacies in Ventura County are not willing to fill lvermectin and Budesonide prescriptions?
Why are you all pushing a killer shot for the supposed covid virus, when there are other therapies available?
Are you getting pay to push the corona killer shot? Who is paying you? Who?

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0166354220302011




The FDA did not approve the Pfizer shot, for how could they approved something that does not exist?

The president CAN NOT force the federal employees to take an experimental vaccine, neither he can tell the private
sector to mandate their employees to vaccinate. Neither can you.

Lorena Saruwatari,
Camarillo Resident

Lorena Saruwatari





